Colchester’s Weekly Town News
For the Week of April 5, 2013
Preamble:  “Colchester, Vermont, located on Lake Champlain’s Malletts Bay, is a diverse, civic-minded community endowed with a rich heritage of commercial, agricultural, recreational, and educational gifts.  Proud of the quality of life already enjoyed here, the people of Colchester seek to build upon this foundation to ensure economic prosperity, recreational opportunity, and an entrepreneurial spirit for future generations” – Vision Statement, Heritage Project, 2012.

By no means a total representation of all the work performed by the Town the following information highlights some activities which occurred:  
Burnham Memorial Library:  Hannah Peacock, Assistant Director
It is nearly the end of March, and we've had our usual range of story times, book groups, teen events, and special programming. We still have a space in the tutoring program for grades 1-6, and the AARP Tax Assistance program - call to reserve a spot. We would also like to let people know about a Colchester 250th Anniversary event that will be going on at the library. On Thursday, April 18th at 7 pm, we will have our initial offering of the library cards commemorating Colchester’s 250th anniversary, as well as the first showing of the video "Colchester - A Living History." The event is sponsored by the Burnham Library and the Celebrate Colchester 250 Committee, and is free and open to all. Please call us at 879-7576 to RSVP and/or to reserve your limited edition commemorative card!

IT – Alice Greig – Technology Department
This week we continue to work on the installation of new software for the Planning & Zoning and Public Works departments.  Helpdesk and a few hardware/printer issues were taken care of.

Police Department –Chuck Kirker, Police Chief 
The following is a breakdown of complaints handled by the Colchester Police Department during the past week.  They are broken down both by the day of the week, and the time of day.
      The majority of complaints were handled on Friday, followed closely by Monday.
     The peak time for complaints handled was the 11:00 PM hour, followed by the 10:00 PM hour.
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Rescue & Technical Rescue Squads - Amy Akerlind, Rescue Chief
Colchester Rescue responded to 21 EMS calls, and transported 16 people to the hospital.  We turned over two calls, at the same time, while already on a call.  This doesn’t happen very often, but sometimes the calls do seem to come all at once.  Luckily, we have an excellent Mutual Aid system, and another ambulance is immediately dispatched to take the call! 
      Save the date…our Annual Family Fun & Safety Night will be held at our station, on Wednesday, May 22, from 6-8 pm.  More to follow as the date draws closer!
      Nothing to report from the Technical Rescue Team this week.
Parks and Recreation – Glen Cuttitta, Director
In the Recreation Division, youth lacrosse practices have started and all we need is warm temps and green grass so that we can get out of the gyms and on the fields.  There will be an activity committee meeting on April 1st at 3:30 pm at St Michaels College for the June 8th Charter Day celebration of Colchester’s 250th Anniversary.  If you are interested in volunteering please contact our office at 264-5641.  Summer Camp registrations are in full swing and camps are filling up quick.  Be sure to register for those programs soon so you do not miss out.  ACE afterschool program registration for the 2013-2014 school year took place on Monday, March 25th.  Very limited space available at each site.
      In the Parks Division, tennis nets are up at all the courts.  Clean up from fall and winter is ongoing and soon the fields will be open for play.  With warm temperatures on the way be sure to get out and use the great recreation paths.

Public Works – Bryan Osborne, Director
The update of the planning and study phase for future traffic improvements at Exit 17 has begun. Following the remaining build out of both the Exit 16 and Severance Corners area, Exit 17 is the next area targeted for development within the Town’s land use plans. While there are existing congestion and performances problems at Exit 17 that need to be addressed on the short term horizon, we also have an eye out 20-30 years to identify what transportation infrastructure improvements will be needed for both the Town’s build out of this area as well as the traffic demands that will be created from the region. We are working closely with the CCRPC, VTrans, and traffic consultants to evaluate this area and hopefully position these improvements to benefit from the Circ. Alternatives initiative. 

Planning & Zoning - Sarah Hadd, Director
The Planning and Zoning Department would like to remind businesses that annual sign permits are due and renewals must be submitted.  A business can have one temporary sign for a year not to exceed 10 sq. ft. in size.  The sign must be taken down during non-business hours.  Sign applications can be found on our website under the Planning & Zoning Dept. forms page.  Our office has also been following the proposed Shoreland Bill (H.526) that proposes to regulate development within 250 feet of all lakes.  As the Town of Colchester already has regulations governing the Shoreland area as well as stormwater, lot coverage, and impervious areas we would be able to take delegation under this proposed program with little to no effect on lakeside properties in town.  All proposed legislative bills can be viewed online at: http://www.leg.state.vt.us. 

Clerk’s Office – Karen Richard, Town Clerk April 15th is not only the deadline for filing your income tax; it is also the deadline for filing your homestead.  The law has changed again and you MUST file your homestead annually by April 15th, if you own and occupy your home as of April 1st of the year of the filing. To file your homestead you need HS-122, Homestead Declaration and Property Tax Adjustment Claim.  The HS-122 includes the form to file a property tax adjustment, and you will also need a separate form, HI-144, Household Income. Both the paper forms and electronic filing can be found online at the Vermont Department of Taxes website at :  www.tax.vermont.gov.     Please call our office if you have any questions re: the homestead forms at 264-5520.

If you are a last minute filer and find that you need information from our office, such as a copy of a tax bill or a statement of the taxes you paid last year just give us a call. We can easily email you a copy of the information that you need. 

Assessor – Bob Vickery, Assessor
The preparations for the 2013 Grand List is ongoing. We are conduction field inspections on all properties that have building permits. These inspections will continue until all neighborhoods in town have been reviewed. The data collected in the field will then be entered into the evaluation software and reviewed. Notices of any changes to assessments do to permits resulting in physical changes to a property will be sent out at the end of May 2013.  

Finance – Joan Boehm (Asst. Town Manager/CFO)
Nothing to report.

Town Manager’s Office – Al Voegele, Town Manager
Springtime is both a time of renewal and change.  Unlike any time in the past, this spring will mark the loss of six municipal employees plus one person moving to a part time job.  These changes affect four departments.   To bring people up to date the Town is in the process of receiving resumes/job applications for three positions and interviewing for the Library Director’s position and the DPW Administrative Assistant position.  Additionally, the Police Chief application process ends today and the Town has established a Selection Committee to review the applications and choose the top three to five applications for interviews.  These initial interviews will not occur until the Week of April 29.  Likewise the finalist interviews for the Library Director will not occur until that same week of April 29th.    This timeframe will allow the new Town Manager to participate in the appointment of these important leadership positions.  Come June 2013, there will be several new faces.  It is hoped townspeople will welcome these people including the new Town Manager to the Colchester community.

For further information or comment, please call June Campbell at 264-5509.


